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	Minutes
	Date MARCH 2, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Jason Kelch, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210302-001
“That the Minutes from February 9, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried with the amendment noted
Investment redeemed was $105,000.00


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· The Treasurer has revised the January Finance report as there was an error.  
· Under Income – recorded bank interest/investment $105,000 was entered twice.

· Amended balance as of January 31, 2021 is $512,260.16.

MOTION #210302-002
“That the Treasurer’s revised January report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried
· Bank balance at 28 February 2021 is $473,020.83.

· Cautionary note that our opening balance was 480,000.00. 

· We did bite a little into our opening balance.

· Refunds – player registration of $39,622 was auto deposits that people had made and 125 people used system.  Some people had registered but had erred in Hockey Canada but still entitled to funds back but had never got as far as our numbers when Hockey Canada shut down and that added $5000.

MOTION #210302-003
“That the Treasurer’s February report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Alliance
Invoice for 198 participants 
$ 8,055.96
MOTION #210302-004
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Motion was Carried



	LAST MEETING FOLLOW-UP:

	POLICY READINGS:

Second reading of the following 2 motions:

MOTION #210209-006
“That we remove all references to “House League” from the SHA Constitution and replace it with Recreational.  This will include Board Position and Appointments, references to teams, age divisions and leagues and any place deemed appropriate by the Vice-Chair Administration/Executive upon review for changes and edits.” (K. Taylor/Scarrow)
 Motion was carried
MOTION #210209-007
“That SHA change to utilizing “U” categories to be consistent with Hockey Canada.” (K. Taylor/Scarrow)
 Motion was carried



	ICE DIRECTOR

	· If we stay in Red, ice remains the same.  
· If we go to Orange then we will update the schedule.



	HOUSE LEAGUE
CHAIR

	· Skill Sessions are on hold as long as we are in Red/Grey Colour.
· Every skill session we set up is full with a waiting list of 20-25.

· If we move to Orange we will have 8 full sessions of skills plus 2 full sessions for U6 and 1 team for Midget.

· We will utilize referees and game sheets.

· Currently we are limited to 10 on the ice which puts the cost per player too high.

· If we pass March 9 and we are still in red, we will be done for this year and work towards next season.  If we go past March 9 we can’t provide full 4 weeks.

· Friday – the Provincial Government releases updated colours.




	REP TEAM VICE CHAIR

	· Rep started last night.
· Issue with 1 parent who could not enter the arena as no spectators allowed currently.

· Players were excited to get back out on the ice.

· 1 – ½ hours of ice – half team on each ice time.

· Not anticipating any issues with finances.

REP COACHES FOR 2021/2022

· We are looking for 6 coaching positions:  U18 AA, U15 MD, U10 AA, U10 MD, U9 Tier 2, U8 Minor Novice.

· We will post on SHA website and provide a 2-3 week window to apply and take interview process from there.

· Hope to have everything wrapped up by mid April’s SHA meeting.

· There is not a sense of urgency given tryouts are not until the fall.

· There is concern about not having enough players for U15 so the Board will need to discuss as in our constitution A/AA is the first team and we can’t have an MD team without an A/AA team.

· 14 players from U15 A/AA team left and one went to AAA.  We may have a below caliber A/AA team as we lost most of the players.  

· Aug 31 is considered the formal end of the season based on insurance so renegade players would be eligible to play in SHA next season. 

· Bench staff would be penalized with a 5 year ban, but not the players.


	AAA

	· The Board put forward invitation to last year’s coaches to coach again one year up and the only one they put out for applicants was U10.




	NEW BUSINESS
	ARENA RE-OPENING

· Just 4 ice pads are open.

· Still scheduled to leave Clearwater open until March 28.

· Only PASA left open through the summer.

· SHA has no plans for programming past March 31. 

· As private citizens anyone can rent the ice.  Our official programming will be over.

ELECTIONS FOR AGM:
· AGM is May 4.

· Prepared a list of positions for re-election.  It identifies the encumbant. 

· Advise Wayne Scarrow prior to the AGM whether you wish to consider to put your name forward for current position or any other vacant position.

· Positions open for election will be posted on the SHA website.
· If attended 2 SHA meetings you are eligible to vote.

ALLIANCE UPDATE:
· There was a call last week with Alliance and there was discussion about what September will look like.  

· Alliance does not support OHF’s position of following Atom Pathway throughout all the age groups and we are not following that in the fall.  This will be decided at structure meeting.
· Not sure what hockey will look like in October.  Vaccinations should be complete for 16 and above.

· The youth won’t be vaccinated until the New Year so not sure what Hockey Canada and Health Canada will allow and what restrictions will be in place.  They are cautioning everyone that we may not start the season normally, but plan to end it like a regular season.  

· They are still meeting monthly to flush all of this out.

POLICE CHECKS:
· Sent out 11 notices and received 2 back.

· Comments to City Council and Mayor from parents about not allowing spectators into the arena and parents worried about who they are dropping off their children to so the City wanted to confirm that police and vulnerable sector checks are being completed.  As Board members we need to be in compliance as well. 

CLEARWATER ARENA

· A proposal to be drafted and presented to the Clearwater Arena Sub Committee to persuse and provide input and then can be brought to the board for March 22 meeting.

· SHA Board can then endorse it or make recommendations/modifications prior to it going to City Council.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom on Wednesday March 17 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210302-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
